
Minutes of a meeting of the Amherstburg Municipal Council held on 
Monday, July 13, 1998 at 6:00 p.m. to consider a Drainage Report. 

PRESENT; 

ALSO PRESENT; 

Mayor W. Hurst 
Deputy Mayor T. DiBartolomeo 
Councillor R. Anderson 
Councillor L. Fox 
Councillor R. Pillon 
Councillor G. Theriault 
Councillor T. Tiefenbach 

Bill King, C.A.O. 
David Mailloux, Clerk 
Robert Crawford 
Tony DiCiocco, Drain Superintendent 
Lou Zarlenga, Bruce Crozier Engineering 

DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTEREST; 

There were no disclosures of pecuniary interest. 

Council met to discuss with the ratepayers on the Beaudoin Drain & 
Branch the current status of the project. The lowest tender on the 
project was in excess of 133% of the estimate and the Act 
stipulates that a meeting must be held to allow the petitioners an 
opportunity to withdraw their names from the petition. Three 
ratepayers were present. Mr. Paul Deslippe, Mr. Ed Parlette and 
Mr. Thomas Beneteau representing Mrs. Ena Beneteau. Mr. Lou 
Zarlenga explained the background of the project for those in 
attendance. At this point the Engineer's recommendation was to 
retender the project to determine if a more acceptable bid can be 
provided. Discussion took place on the urgency of doing the work. 
After discussion the following resolution was passed. 

Moved by G. Theriault, seconded by L. Fox that the administration 
contact Mrs. Ena Beneteau and Mr. Harvey Bezaire to determine their 
current direction on the need for the drainage work as previously 
requested on the Beaudoin Drain & Branch and that the 
administration be authorized to retender the project if Mr. Bezaire 
and Ms. Beneteau desire to proceed with the project. 

Motion Carried 

Moved by G. Theriault, seconded by L. Fox that there being no 
further business the meeting adjourn. 

Motion Carried 

Mayor 

Clerk 


